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KINGSTEIGNTON TOWN COUNCIL
FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7 MARCH, 2018
Present:

Mayor:  Councillor R Peart

Deputy Mayor:  Councillor B Austen

Councillors:  R Bovey, J Green, K Jones, D Rollason, 
J Scagell, B Thorne, G Wickham
Members of the Public:  Mr T Smith and Mrs E Wickham 
Admin Assistant:  Mrs S Simmons
Police Report
Apologies were received from PC Derbyshire and PCSO Pike, but the following report was submitted from PCSO Anthony Wilson on behalf of PCSO Pike.
· Fairground at the Racecourse has caused a few Police logs, to attend to deal with anti-social behavior which spilled out onto Oakford Lawn and its surrounds.  Police have responded and dealt with robustly.
· Boy Racers, still continue at ‘low level’ of anti-social behavior, local team still monitoring and speaking to drivers.
· Speeding – several reports of speeding along Gestridge Road, speed monitoring was carried out on Sunday March 4th for 45 minutes, capturing an average speed of 26-28 mph for most of those that passed, with the highest recording reaching 45 mph.  Monitoring will continue within the next few weeks.

· Rydon Industrial Estate – parking issues are better since the yellow lines have been implemented, however there seems to remain a few vehicles that continue to cause issue – further monitoring will continue.
7:09 pm Cllr Bovey left the meeting at this point for an emergency matter.
Public Participation
Mr Toby Smith spoke about his issues with the Oakford Lawn History Garden security, after experiencing further nuisance of youths gathering to drink alcohol in the area and having bottles, branches and sticks thrown over into the garden near to the childrens trampoline. Also, youths’ had been seen climbing over the wall into Oakford House and have been on top of the sub-station. 
Cllr Peart thanked Mr Smith for attending our meeting and advised that he apologizes for the inconvenience.   An update was given regarding the CCTV which has been approved. Advice had previously been received from PC Derbyshire was that lighting would be best within the grounds as well. We will proceed with installation as soon as possible. 
Cllr Rollason also thanked Mr Smith for his contribution to this matter.

Resolved that, an action plan with timeline, is to be forwarded to Mr Smith and main contact at the office of Kingsteignton Town Council for information, is Town Clerk, Mrs C Lakin or in her absence, Admin Assistant, Mrs S Simmons.
County Councillor R Peart’s Report
I am on the Devon Educational Trust, so was here on Monday. It’s very interesting, it was from the sale of Forde House many years ago, they set up a Trust and the proceeds from that Trust, they invested it and each year we spend the interest from that.  Last year it was £37,000 and this year it is £39,000  What happens is people from all over Devon who meet the criteria can send in requests, from children with disabilities up to the age of 25 who maybe want to go to university, higher educational needs, learning, equipment, travel etc. can ask for grants. £10,000 was allocated the other evening, however, there weren’t any requests from anybody in Kingsteignton.  I am going to move these into our schools as there must be some people within Kingsteignton who could benefit from our help.
District Councillor Reports

Councillor B Austen 
A  recent  Planning  Committee  was  taken up  largely  with an  application to  build  an Aldi Store  on the old railway  site  at  Brunel.  A strong lobby of railway conservationists opposed the application.   The building  in  question had  been  considered  for  listing  as  of historical  significance  but  despite  three  applications   Listing  had been  considered  inappropriate. This was therefore not a planning ground for refusal of the application.

Plans  showed  a sympathetic  approach  to  retaining  some  of the character  of the  surrounding  railway  with  red brick  and arched windows.   After  lengthy   consideration  and  the  fact  that the area surrounding  within  a few  miles   already  has  seven  supermarkets, permission  for the superstore  was granted.
I attended a delayed site meeting  today  in  Dawlish where  a large house  named   Garden Cottage was being considered for demolition and replacement by three family  houses.The recommendation  was  for approval  and this was  endorsed  by  the site  team.

Teignbridge  was  back  to  normal  on  Monday  after an  early closure

on  Thursday  and  limited  hours  and  staff  on  Friday. 

Councillor R Peart 
I went to a meeting on 22 February in respect of issues being experienced by residents at Orchid Vale and Willhayes Close, which have been going on for approx. 9 years.  26 residents attended to discuss the issue of a semi-detached house being used by an organisation for homing a disturbed child who screamed all day and night.  An ex. Police Officer who runs the private business is tied in with social services and is running this by renting from a man in Spain.  The one child has gone, however a new one has arrived.  I had no idea of this and apologied to the residents  The ideal solution to this would be to get the house closed down as it is disturbing other children living close by with police keep having to attend.  This comes under Ofsted.  The provider owns 200 houses throughout the UK.  The children are not being housed in the right places.  I will keep everybody updated.
Cllr Rollason suggests that the CQC could possibly help with this matter.  
Councillor D Rollason
My report on the Aldi development has mostly been covered by Cllr Austen, although I would like to mention that they were a little bit flexible with keeping some of the design sympathetic to the rail enthusiasts wishes.

There have been a couple of consultations out about listening to ideas we may have on Recreation Strategies & the current Teignbridge Local Plan is being reviewed & there will be a preview.
Councillor B Thorne 
No report.

MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, RYDON ROAD, KINGSTEIGNTON ON WEDNESDAY 7 MARCH, 2018 AT 7.30 pm 
29/18
To receive and accept apologies
Apologies were received and accepted from:- Councillors Dempster and Thorne who were attending the Cycle Forum at TDC, Cllr Meathrel who is on annual leave, Cllr Rose who had no babysitter as she had attended the Rydon School Governors meeting and Cllr Stevenson who had work commitments. 
30/18
Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

31/18
Mayor’s Report
June and I attended TDC Annual Civic Service, held at St. Johns the Baptist Church, Bishopsteignton.  The church pre-dates Norman times but it is mainly Norman origin, it is one of the best examples in Devon of a Norman church.  We were greeted by the Chairman of TDC, Tim Golder and his Escort Mrs Elizabeth Golder. The welcome and opening prayer was read by The Reverend Stephen West.  It was a nice service. The food after was served in the church because the Community Centre was out of action because power lines were damaged after the snow storm.  We met some interesting people and it was well attended.  Lots of Mayors, Chairs and various organisations did some networking.

On 4 March, I attended the ceremonial turf-cutting to launch the start of the brand new £5 million pound primary school in Old Exeter Road, Newcross.  Mr Mike Walters who was a former Town, District and County Councillor, cut the turf, as he had invested a lot of time during his term in office on this development to make it all happen. 
I said alongside Principal Dr Penny Fitch, a few words about this much needed school, with classes for over 400 children, aged from four to eleven years.

Operations Manager, Mr Adam Daniels said they were hoping to get all pile driving and concrete foundation work done by May 2018.

It was good to see some of our fellow Councillors who attended as well as leader of TDC, Cllr Jeremy Christophers.
32/18
Minutes

The Mayor presented the minutes of the meeting held on 7 February, 2018 and were adopted.
33/18
Clerk’s Report
There was no Clerk’s Report
34/18
Minutes of the Committees Meetings Adopted
Community Hall Committee:  Cllr Jones presented the minutes of the meeting held on 14 February, 2018.  Approved
Recreation/Footpaths/Fountains Committee:  Cllr Jones presented the minutes of the meeting held on 14 February, 2018.  Approved
Finance Committee:  Cllr Rollason presented the minutes of the meeting held on 21 February, 2018 Approved.
Works, Services & Planning Committee:  Cllr Peart presented the minutes of the meetings held on 7 & 21 February, 2018.  Approved
35/18
Representative Reports
Ball Clay Heritage- Cllr Thorne absent, so no report.
Devon Association of Local Councils – Cllr Meathrel absent, so no report.
Feoffees – Cllr Austen reported that they are progressing with a building in Fore Street separating the shop, hoping to get it finished soon.
Friends of Kingsteignton Library – Cllr Peart reported that planning permission is nearly out of time as 3 years have gone by, amended drawings have been sent in to satisfy DCC as they own the Library. They are ready to be cut the trees down.
KYC – Cllr Austen reported that she was really proud that when the school was closed recently, the Youth Club opened so thank you to the leaders who did that. The acoustic ceiling panels have been installed which has made a great difference to the main hall, making it a very strong facility to hire out.  We are also looking at storage solutions. 

Cllr Peart said I think everybody pulled together in times of need.  The Town Council are to be thanked for grit being delivered to KYC entrance during the snowy conditions.

Outdoor Bowling Report – No report due to bad weather conditions.
Kingsteignton Village Trust – Cllr Jones is due to attend the next meeting next Monday 12 March and was unsure whether to attend due to the path issue conflicting as a Councillor.  

Cllr Rollason said that he should attend as he has a lot of experience with construction so it could be invaluable advice.

Parish Tree Warden – Cllr Austen just said how lovely the trees looked in the snow.

Cllr Peart reported that a meeting was held with the Village Trust to discuss the Town Councils request to put a pathway through the lawn from one end to another, to replace the golpler, which has been down for 18 years. This is an equality issue to enable access for all. Block paviours would be most suitable with a rustic look. They were against anything permanent such as tarmac or concrete.  They will continue to discuss and we await their decision.
Ram Roast Fair – Cllr Jones, meeting tomorrow night, everything is going well.
Rydon Primary School – Report received from Cllr Rose, which in her absence was read out by Mrs Simmons, as follows:-
Funding has again been brought to the forefront and particularly the fairer funding formula which is clearly not fair if you live in Devon.  A school of equal size, if in Cornwall rather than Devon, receives roughly £197,000 more per year than Rydon.  This could pay for several teachers’ salaries, would mean that the temporary contracts due to end this year could be renewed, and that the classrooms would be better resourced.  Nick Banwell has written to every parent detailing the funding imbalance and encouraging them to contact Anne-Marie Morris to ensure that she is representing us in the fight to maintain the high standards of education in Devon.  I believe that Kingsteignton Town Council, our District Councillors and County Councillor must take an active role in exposing this unfair disparity for Devon and making the Government understand the consequences for our schools and our children.  The Government has failed to provide us with an explanation of how the formula has been devised and why Devon seems to be losing out in such a dramatic way.
World Book Day has been celebrated full, with the non-uniform day rearranged to this Friday.  Children have invited dads, grandads and uncles in to read with them and there has been a book fair on site.

March is set to be an exciting month with Sport Relief activities taking place.  Children and staff will be running their equivalent of a marathon and the Sport Relief culminates in a non-uniform day where children are invited to dress up as their sporting heroes!

Cllr Rollason said that on election night, MP Anne-Marie Morris made a commitment to fight for us in Devon to get that formula sorted out and we should write and remind her that she said that and also during her campaign Cllr Hart, Chairman of DCC said that we were starting a petition to lobby the Government.  So we need an update on that.

Cllr Peart said in all fairness DCC did send a letter to the Government saying that, well when I came on this Council, the difference was about £400 and now it is about £260, so it is coming down per child so disparity has dropped, but you’re right, we should have fair funding but it is a nice place to live in, in Devon.  A lot of the money goes to deprived areas in other parts of the country.  I don’t think the children are suffering, in as so much as the teaching side of it and the environment, but I do take your point that the way they do an assessment, should be looked at and I know Anne-Marie Morris did make a pledge and she did follow that through.  I will make sure that she follows it up.
St Michaels Primary School – No report
Sibelco – Cllr Peart said that Mr Mike Hurley, one of the main Directors based in Cheshire, is still looking to appoint somebody locally to take over from Keith Lee.  One of our residents in Sandygate who has a dust monitor said that Sibelco were looking at taking out the dust monitor.  I have asked Mike Hurley not to take it out because we are in a situation where we are upgrading our monitoring in the area. PM10’s.
We have just received about £9,500 S106 money from the Beefeater towards air quality.

This will be on the next WSP Agenda to invite along a member of the Environmental Agency to advise us of how we can use these and upgrade them.  The hotspot in the town is from Balls Bridge to Gestridge Road in the East Ward and we can look at monitoring the West Ward.

Stover Canal Trust - Cllr Wickham reported:

May I remind you all that I gave a detailed report at the last meeting, (on page 8 of your Minutes), it was minutes of the actual Trust which only meets once or twice a year.  It is responsible for the overall management of the canal and the work that takes place and there is a separate management committee which I sit on as a representative of the Trust and the next meeting is next week.  Meanwhile people may have seen an article in the Mid Devon Advertiser on page 77, about what they are doing at the moment.  I am pleased with the comments I get for being involved with this.
Swimming Pool Association – Cllr Scagell reported (report was attached to Agenda)
Finance

Bank online now with Santander, Jan and Julie (Treasurer) are the 2 signatories.

Shortfall of 4k for male toilets.

Jan has asked John S if there is any SIL money left for shortfall of £800 for female showers.

Trying to raise £5.5k for disabled hoist.

27’113 in current acc

2k in saving acc for new liner

New C Member. Andy Rousow. Help with website and media.

6 members in total.

Staff.  Have had 17 applicants for life guarding vacancy for new season. Julie n Jill will short list.

2018 leaflet.  Nearly ready to go to production, 2/3 more advertising spaces left. Suggested KTTC have a space as a prominent sponsor off KTSP or SDC N/A campus. £50. Will try and get list from Teignbridge of target houses this year. Will not deliver to all houses.

Trial Reward card. Small cardboard card, get it stamped each time you swim, 9 times, 10th swim free. Kiosk staff must monitor.

AGM All welcome Mary Hall Suite Mon 26th March, suggested that be put on C website and there own.

K/T Youth Club - In process of offering KYC members a swimming slot for £1.00.
Teign Estuary Focus Group – No report

Teign School – Cllr Thorne absent, so no report

Teignbridge Archaeological Society – this is now defunct, they officially dissolved at the end of the Calendar Year 2017.

Resolved that, to be removed from Representative Reports.
Teignbridge Association of Local Councils – Cllr Meathrel absent, so no report.

Teignbridge Cycling Forum – Cllrs Dempster and Thorne attending there meeting now, so no report.

Twinning Association – Cllr Peart reported:-

The Twinning from Les Vespiere are coming over this year to Devon and one of the venues is going to be Duck a Lere Farm, Dawlish.  Also they will be going to Seaton Tramway and they will finish off at Dainton Golf Course for a meal.  They arrive on the evening of our Garden, Craft & Hobby Fayre and we may look into them using our marquee on the Sunday in future if the date ties in with their visit, so that they can hold an event.
Resolved that, the marquee suitability is considered in future.

Viridor – Cllr Peart reported:-
We did a site inspection with Mr Graham Buckman, Manager.  I took some photographs as they are looking at re-opening it for 5 years to deal with such things as plastic that cannot be recycled, mattresses and other things.  We have since had an Extra-ordinary meeting to discuss this matter in full and now we are now making it a Committee decision with the outcome to be made in June, 2018.
Resolved that, Chudleigh,Chudleigh Knighton, Ideford and Hennock Parish Councils are to be forwarded the Minutes of the meeting held as they have an interest in this.  Also to arrange a strategy meeting to be held here with the other Councils to discuss further prior to the decision in June. 
36/18 Policies – approval of Safeguarding Policy (document was with January Agenda)
Resolved that, the Safeguarding Policy was approved.
37/18 Financial Regulations (document was with January Agenda)

Cllr Rollason commented on Page 4 Item No: 2.2 Accounting and Audit should be ‘Chair of Finance’ is the member, rather than ‘the Chair’.
Resolved that, the above amendment is made to the regulations.

Cllr Rollason also asked a question on annual estimate to budget and planning, question 3, 3.1 re. each Committees to review, shouldn’t it be Full Council instead. 

Resolved that, the amendment is made to read Annual estimate budget – for Full Council to review its 2 year forecast.
Cllr Rollason commented that in 4 Item No: 4.1 we don’t have any figures in. The Council for all items over £5,000 is duly delegated to Committee. 

4.5 should be read in conjunction with paragraph 5.5 which refers to the Town Clerks delegated services of below £5,000

9.5 should read - all sums received on behalf of the Council should be banked not intact with the exception of paragraph 6.2
Resolved that, the Financial Regulations are accepted subject to the above  amendments being made.
38/18  Oakford Lawn – installation of footpath

Cllr Peart has already covered this item under Kingsteignton Village Trust – Representative Reports
39/18 DCC – Traffic Sensitive Review – Consultation period of one month w.e.f. 1 March, 2018 (email was attached to agenda)

Resolved that, 3 roads are added to the Traffic Sensitive List. 

· Old Exeter Road

· Claypits Way

· Broadway Road.  
40/18  Receipt of Crime Law and Order Petition from Mr Dave Grylls
A copy of the letter was given to the Councillors with the Agenda prior to the meeting.
Cllr Peart said he is not disagreeing with any of the issues raised on the letter attached to the petition, however, it is all issues that need the police to address, rather than the Town Council.

Cllr Wickham, said that we need to point out to members of the public, that our meetings are open to them.

Resolved that, a letter is sent to the Chief Inspector or whoever is acting on behalf of Newton Abbot/Kingsteignton, to say that we feel that they should be addressing this matter with Mr Grylls and other residents who have signed the petition.  The only matter we can continue to try and deal with is the Dog waste issue. To suggest a meeting could be held in our Community Hall should the police wish to do so.

41/18
Correspondence

· E-mail received from Rachel Tuckett, DCC regarding the planning application for Heathfield Landfil site – to say thank you for the invite to the meeting.
The meeting closed at 8:49 pm

Signed: …………………………………….            Dated:……………………………..
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